

## Our Lady Queen of Peace

Catholic Engineering College

Glenburn Road Skelmersdale Lancashire WN8 6JW

t: 01695 725635 mail@olap.lancs.sch.uk www.olap.org.uk

11th September 2025

Dear Parents / Carers,

## The Wellbeing Award for Schools (WAS)

Our Lady Queen of Peace has decided to work towards achieving the Wellbeing Award for Schools in order to ensure that our pastoral care is of the highest quality.

In order to make sure that we offer the very best pastoral care that we can, we want to understand how well we are currently supporting the emotional wellbeing and the mental health of our pupils. For this reason, we are inviting parents/carers and students at our school to complete a survey. All individual information collected is anonymous and will be kept confidential.

The cumulative responses will be used to identify the positives as well as the areas to improve. An action plan will be put in place to make the improvements identified over the next 12 months. The improvements will be assessed by an external assessor in the Autumn term of 2026.

I would be grateful if as many parents/carers as possible would complete the questionnaire, it should only take a couple of minutes. Please respond within the week. The questionnaire will come on a separate email form 'AwardPlace by Optimus Education' with a link.

Yours sincerely

Mrs M. Henshaw Headtacher





